
 

April 29, 2012 

Board of Directors 
ASHRAE Ottawa Valley Chapter 
P.O. Box 21088 
1166 Bank St. 
Ottawa, Ont. 
K1S 5N1  

 

Re: Financial Audit for Fiscal Year 2010 - 2011     
 ASHRAE Ottawa Valley Chapter 

I have audited the balance sheet of ASHRAE Ottawa Valley Chapter (the “Chapter”) 
as of July 2, 2011 and the related statements of income, retained earnings, and cash 
flows for the fiscal year then ended. These financial statements are the responsibility 
of the Chapter's management. My responsibility is to express an opinion on these 
financial statements based on my review. 
 
I conducted my audit in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in 
Canada. Those standards require that I plan and perform the audit to obtain 
reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material 
misstatement. An audit includes examining, on a test basis, evidence supporting the 
amounts and disclosures in the financial statements. An audit also includes assessing 
the accounting principles used and significant estimates made by management, as 
well as evaluating the overall financial statement presentation. I believe that my audit 
provides a reasonable basis for my opinion. 
 
In my opinion, the financial statements referred to above present fairly, in all material 
respects, the financial position of the Chapter as of July 2, 2011, and the results of its 
operations and its cash flows for the year then ended in accordance with accounting 
principles generally accepted in Canada. 
 
It should be re-iterated that a potential conflict of interest was disclosed to the Board of 
Directors prior to my appointment as Financial Auditor, and was deemed acceptable 
by the Board. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
__________________________________ 
Ms. Lan Chi Nguyen Weekes, P.Eng., ing. 
Past-President ASHRAE OVC  
 
 
 


